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New Durham Board of Selectmen 

Nonpublic Meeting Minutes 

Town Hall  

Monday, June 2, 2014 

 

Present: David Swenson, Terry Jarvis, David Bickford 

Also Present: Jeremy Bourgeois-Town Administrator, Kellie Chase- Recreation Director, Alexis West- 

Candidate, David Gray- Candidate   

Chair Swenson called the meeting to order at 6:45 P.M. at Town Hall. 

Recreation Director Kellie Chase presented two candidates for part-time employment. There were questions 

about whether the employees would be paid out of the recreation revolving fund or the general fund. A question 

was asked about fees for recreation compared to the fee paid for the beach/transfer station permits.  

Selectman Jarvis made a motion to enter into non-public session, pursuant to RSA 91-A: 3 II (b) – the 

hiring of any person as a public employee. Seconded by Chair Swenson.  After discussion Chair Swenson 

rescinded his second and the Board decided to postpone the nonpublic session until after the public hearing.  

Selectman Jarvis made a motion approve the Parks and Recreation Special Event permit for Celebrate 

New Durham Day on July 26, 2014. Seconded by Chair Swenson. All in favor. Motion passed 

unanimously, 3-0. Selectman Bickford clarified that all the funding for the event will come from the recreation 

revolving fund and not the general fund.  

Selectman Jarvis made a motion to enter into non-public session, pursuant to RSA 91-A: 3 II (b) – the 

hiring of any person as a public employee. Seconded by Chair Swenson. Roll Call Vote: Chair Swenson-

Aye, Selectman Jarvis-Aye, Selectman Bickford-Aye. 

The Board entered nonpublic session at 7:12 P.M. Recreation Director Kellie Chase joined the Board.  

Alexis West joined the Board at 7:13 P.M. and left the meeting at 7:25 P.M. David Gray joined the Board at 

7:25 P.M. and left the meeting at 7:30 P.M. Kellie requested the Board hire the individuals to work as beach 

attendants this summer at the Town Beach. The rate of pay is $8.00 per hour and she expects each of them to 

work about 20-25 hours per week.  

Selectman Jarvis made a motion to leave nonpublic session. Seconded by Selectman Bickford. All in 

favor. Motion passed unanimously, 3-0. 

 

The Board returned to public session at 7:31 P.M.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Jeremy Bourgeois, Town Administrator  

 


